TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
August 10, 2015

Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt and Dan Kelly, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, and seven attendees.  Absent: Supervisor Nick Brattlie

Dennis Mandt made a motion to rescind the approval of the temporary Liquor License for LondonAire in London due to findings that temporary licenses for three months was too long of a term and approved minutes with the LondonAire correction.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Dave Dinkel represented the Aplin Farm rezone (petition #10883) to ask the board if the two acres on the west end of the soccer field, that is going to be included with the home site to complete the 35 acre requirement, still be zoned RE-1 for Recreational.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion to accept zoning for the two acres on the west end of the soccer field that is going to be included with the home site to meet the 35 acre requirement, either zoning RE-1 or A-4.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Realtor Laura Baker was represented Dave Lovejoy who is looking at purchasing the property at 10 Raether Road.  Dave Lovejoy is looking for a preapproval from the board for this property to accommodate his construction business.  Mike Schlobohm recommended that the deed restrictions add an AC Chemical restriction.  Al Pulvermacher suggested to Laura that she gets a preapproval from the Town of Lake Mills to travel on their portion of the roads to the property with the equipment of the business.

Will Lesnjak asked the board for a Temporary Liquor License on August 22 & 23, 2015 for a London Street Party.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the temporary Liquor License to Thelma Coracero LLC for August 22 & 23, 2015.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion approved.

The board agreed to leave Mike Schlobohm’s Supervisor seat open until the April 2016 election.

Bob Salvo, Co. Board Supervisor extended an invite to everyone to come to the Grand Opening of the Cambridge Library on August 19, 2015 from 4-6 p.m.

Brian Berninger spoke on the Non-Metallic Mining Ordinances that the town recently passed and stated that the Ordinances are in affect and are law of the town.  Dennis Mandt stated the town needs a municipal court system to help enforce the ordinances and that the town is still in the process of finding a neighboring community that the Town of Deerfield could join in on their municipal court system.  Bob Salvo volunteered to talk to Cambridge Municipal Court board about the Town of Deerfield joining them.  Roxanne stated that Pat Murphy from the State of WI requested a seismograph be placed at the church for each blast and a copy each blasting report of the church be sent to him.  Bob Salvo recommended amending the Ordinance to “fine tune” to protect the church better.

Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of July 2015

General Account Balance:	       $28,410.39
Money Market Balance:		     $165,778.66
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:            $366.25
Certificate of Deposit:		       $17,281.08
Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report with the adjustment to the Road Aide.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Korby Holzheuter asked the board for approval of paying the DaneCom bill.  The board agreed that it should be paid.

The board discussed the crack filling that was completed on Fair Oaks and Johnson by Cross Plains Crack Filling.  There was a report of a vehicle be damaged as a result of the work.  The board instructed Korby to hold off on payment until the estimate of the car repair comes in.

September Agenda – No special items to list as of now.

Mike Schlobohm made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
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